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In 2018, the three-year project “Joint Monitoring Programme for Ambient Noise in the North Sea” (EU
Interreg North Region Programme ‘Jomopans’ (https://northsearegion.eu/jomopans/) started. Jomopans
will develop a framework for a fully operational joint monitoring programme for ambient noise for the
North Sea region. The project will deliver the tools necessary for managers, planners and other
stakeholders to incorporate the effects of ambient noise into their assessments of the environmental status
of the North Sea, and to evaluate measures to improve the environment.

International concern increasingly focusses on the potential negative effects of anthropogenic underwater
noise on sensitive marine fauna. Questions regarding sound sources, sound transmission, and the
distributions of vulnerable species in the North Sea must all be tackled transnationally, as specifically
required by the EU Marine Strategy Framework Directive and by the OSPAR Convention.

The project’s approach

The Jomopans project follows the guidelines for monitoring continuous underwater sound set by the
European Technical Group on Noise (Dekeling et al, 2013). The project develops soundscape maps for
the North Sea. The relative importance to the soundscape of different sound sources (such as ships and
wind) will be determined, together with the variation in continuous sound pressure levels and sources in
different parts of the North Sea. A paper on underwater sound mapping has been submitted to Aquatic
Noise 2019 (De Jong et al, 2019).

In total 14 measurement stations around the North Sea are now employed and gather long term sound
data. These data will be combined with modelling to obtain validated soundscape maps of the North Sea.

Project results

A management tool will be developed which combines distribution maps of sensitive species with the
soundscape maps. Marine policy makers can use this information to evaluate Good Environmental Status
in relation to underwater sound. Also, the aim is that they can use the tool in the future to design and
assess appropriate measures to reduce the risk of environmental impacts of underwater sound.
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